
PRESIDENT’S LETTER BY LYN LYNCH
 

Our first quarterly Membership Meeting of 2018 is 

scheduled for March 14th from 7:00-9:00pm at the 

Clubhouse.   This event is for members only due to 

insurance requirements.  The Board will be updating 

the membership on our progress and addressing 

members concerns.  Coffee, tea, sodas and water 

will be provided.  Please bring a dessert item to 

share with your fellow members. 

Our members only Spring Fling campout is April 7-

8 and will be fun.  Read Julie’s article on page 3 and 

see the flyer on our website.  A Grounds 

Maintenance work party is scheduled for March 14th 

at 9am.   

At the February Potluck, we heard a very 

inspirational speech 

from one of our Junior 

members.  Jayden is 

competing for Little 

Princess in Poway 

and she is wise 

beyond her years.  

The Youth Group held 

a fund-raising raffle 

with lots of great prizes.  They would welcome your 

donations, contact Susan Freitas for further 

information. 

See you at the meeting, Lyn 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

Membership Meeting 

March 14 

7:00 – 9:00 pm 

Work Party 

March 14 

9 am 

Potluck 

March 21 

Social time 6:30 pm 

Dinner 7 pm 

Board Meeting 

April 4 

6:30 pm 

Members Only Play Day #1 

April 7-8 Spring Fling 

Dressage Schooling Show #1 

April 22 

Obstacle Challenge #1 

April 29 

 

Horse Shows @ VPR 

SCHC 

March 31-April 1 

 

SCPHA 

March 25 



New Members 

Please welcome our new and returning members: 

 

Sandrine Linglet 

Debi Pellkofer 

Tanya Snyder 

Rachel Tavelman and Phillip Hirst 

 

Members Only Play Dates 

 

April: 7/8 Spring Fling 

June: 16/17 Movie Night 

August: 18/19 Hot Hawaiian Nights 

October: 27/28 Halloween Spooktacular 

 

All Play day weekends are $35 each and includes a wonderful dinner, 

plus lunch and/or breakfast.  Come join the fun with your horse and make 

new friends. 

 

     Each weekend will have different activities! 

 

Questions: Julie Brown, Shandra Fichtelman (Board members) 

 760 717-8436 Julie 

  760 586-2442 Shandra 
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     Spring Fling by Betsy Lucarelli 
 
Spring is rapidly approaching, and we are excited about our upcoming Spring 

Fling Campout on April 7th and 8th at VPR.  For those who would like to come and 
set up early, you are welcome to set up and camp Friday night the 6th for an early 
start Saturday morning!  We have a fantastic weekend of fun, food and friendship 
planned for all, but we need your help in RSVP's as soon as possible to shop 
efficiently and thus raise as much as we can for our Club's kitchen 
improvements.  So please RSVP soon, but no later than April 1st, and don't forget to 
include children and dinner guests in your head count for meals.  This will truly help 
us organize well and thus put on a successful event! 

Our event begins with a jumper class for beginners through intermediate levels, in 
both English and Western tack, from 9am - 11am Saturday morning conducted by 
an experienced instructor, Betsy Lucarelli.  This should prove beneficial for those 
who are participating in obstacle challenges and have wondered how to negotiate 
those obstacle jumps both properly and safely!  A light lunch will be served at noon, 
followed by more obstacle challenges and a 3pm trail ride.  A fantastic dinner will be 
served at 6pm, followed by riding under the arena lights with friends!  Sunday 
morning will begin with a great breakfast at 7am, followed by exciting and 
challenging arena games for all levels of experience.  Another trail ride will be 
organized at noon for those who wish to stay the remainder of the day. 

We look forward to seeing as many of our members as possible!  Remember, this 
is YOUR CLUB, and we not only want to have a great time, but we are also raising 
funds to benefit the improvement of the kitchen by holding four Play Day Campouts 
this year!  Please call to RSVP at your earliest convenience - it really makes the 
event possible by planning appropriately! 

Sincerely, 
Julie Brown - (760) 717-8436       Shandra Fichtelman - (760) 586-2442 
Betsy Lucarelli for questions regarding jumping - (760) 458-6481   

  * Please bring a helmet for jumping 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:(760)%20717-8436
tel:(760)%20586-2442
tel:(760)%20458-6481


 

 

Youth Group by Susan Freitas 

Hi Parents and Guardians, 

I would like to introduce myself.  My name is Susan Freitas and I am 

starting up the Youth Group at VPR.  Some of you may know me from 

the last two years of running the Obstacle 

Challenges at VPR. 

I am writing to you to invite your children, 

grandchildren, nieces and nephews to come join 

the VPR Youth Group.  I will be working with two 

great members: Judy Duncan and Victoria 

Spada. 

We have some fun events planned for 

everyone.  May 26-27 and July 7-8 will be our 

campouts, open to all members of VPR and 

sponsored by the Youth Group.  Raffles will be 

held at the Potlucks to help raise funds for our events.  We are thinking 

about some field trips, so stay tuned for that. 

If this is something you think your kids would enjoy, please contact me.  

Thank you for your time in reading this message.  I hope to see all the 

kids soon. 

Sincerely, Susan Freitas 

mydarkpony@yahoo.com 

760-458-0836 
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Bulletin Board: 



 From Dan Brockman in Valley Center 

 

  

________________________________________________________________ 

Disclaimer:  The Vista Palomar Riders, Inc. (VPR) merely provides this bulletin board for informational purposes and is not 

involved in any aspect of those transactions.  VPR makes no representations or warranties of any kind, express or implied, 

as to the services or items for sale in this newsletter. 

________________________________________________________________ 

 

Website:  www.vistapalomarriders.com 

Board email: vistapalomarriders@gmail.com 

Facebook:  Vista Palomar Riders 
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